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Board of Directors Meeting – In person Regina/conference call
Regina (2205 Victoria Ave Board Room) 
Friday, May 10th, 2019
1.
COMMENCEMENT – Meeting Facilitator: Chad Schneider 
· Call to Order – 10:38 am

Role Call – REGINA:
Stacey Silzer (Executive Director), Carla Buell (Treasurer), Alyssa Nagy, (Mixed Chair), Curtis Anderson (Tech Chair), Roger Flahr (Regina Mixed League), Joey Burnett (Men’s Chair), Leonard Isbister (Aboriginal Chair), Ray Bender, (Minor Boys Chair), Larry Cole (RIC),  Lorraine Wollbaum (Senior Ladies Rep South), Rachelle Raymond (Senior Ladies Chair), Chad Schneider (President), Yvonne Turner (Minor Girls Chair), 
Phone: Kirk Stack (Saskatoon Mixed), Marlie Chovin (Saskatoon Ladies), Kristina Muhr (Estevan  Broomball) 
ABSENT: Carly Schatz (Member at Large), Morgan Schaeffer (Minor Girls Jr Rep), Shelley Schroeder (Secretary) 
· Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Motion: Alyssa Nagy/Roger Flahr - To accept the minutes of the previous meeting which was circulated last year.
  Carried.
· Agenda
Motion: Curtis Anderson/Alyssa Nagy - To accept the agenda with changes as presented. 
 Carried.

2.
 President’s Address
· Chad talked about how we as a sport had a good year, we are down teams in Men’s and Mixed, but we are up in the minor programs (Bantam/Midget).  La Ronge has their own league, they hope to get more teams, and hopefully join the SBA next season.  New attendance is still a fight, can’t seem to figure out how to draw in new members, cities are at a standstill due to the ice rental.  We need key people to step up.
3.
Committee Reports/Issues


 Senior

· Rachelle Raymond summarized her report from Senior Provincials.  The awards were very emotional.  Was a very exciting final men’s game.  TOC Cameron Weiman did a great job.  Dennis Knight trophy needs to be found – Tyson Bergen has it, Roger is going to look at getting it back from him. The ladies ended up in a 3 way tie again this year.  We need to add some new tie breaker rules to help with this category.  There was discussion about how Nationals will be in Saskatoon in 2020.  There were 6 women’s teams and 4 men’s teams this year at Provincials.

Minor
· Ray spoke about the minor program; there were 8 Bantam teams, 8 Midget teams, and 9 Juvenile teams.  Bantam has a separate event now.  The Jr Axemen and Big River Crusaders attended Nationals, both finishing B-side gold.  Could have been a-side gold, as all their games were very close.  There are concerns that we lose players from the Juvenile category when they are done, as a lot of teams are not picking them up and there is nowhere for them to play afterwards. Jr teams are starting to play at Gold Broom so that they get in some senior level games.  La Ronge is hoping to have 2 Jr girls teams next year.
· Chad mentioned that there is an interest in MB attending our Provincials.  There may be an interest from AB as well.  We will address this at the AGM.  


Mixed
· Alyssa spoke regarding the mixed category stating that they are down a couple teams before the year began in Regina.  Saskatoon only sent one team to Provincials and they have 4 teams.  This year La Ronge sent a second team to Mixed Provincials.  Hopefully next year the Mixed teams plan to affiliate from La Ronge.
· Roger spoke regarding the Regina mixed league, they have 5 teams and invite the Jr teams to play in their league.  Chad Hornung is going to be the new RIC.  The league also will only hire officials from their own league.  If they need other officials because they are short, they will call local officials, and won’t pay travel for officials to do games if they are from out of town.  This is why they mandated they have 2 officials from each team take the course.  

· The format of the Provincial draw will be looked at so that the semi’s and quarter finals are shown on the draw.


Masters

· Roger inquired as to what it entails to be the Masters rep on the SBA board of directors.  There was discussion regarding Masters at the Nationals in 2020.  Need to have 3 provinces on board to have this category at the event.  Would AB, MB or SK have a team?  We also need to look into the possibility of a women’s masters’ category.  Right now it’s only ON and QC and it’s 40+.  

Technical 
· Curtis spoke regarding the BTC course that happened this year.  It was hosted in Prince Albert in late January.  There were 11 people who took the course.  We will aim to have 1 BTC course this fall if there is enough interest.  Stacey has already heard from 3 coaches, and Leonard said there likely will be a couple from La Ronge.  We will be sending 3 coaches to the BTE course in Montreal this summer.  The registration fee is $500 for each coach, and each coach will be required to complete the Coaches Association grant application to help with the funding.  The BTE course attendees are Les Fraser, Ian Manderscheid and Curtis Anderson.  This training is so the SK will have certified coaches when Broomball gets into the Canada Games.  The Canada games age group will be 21 and under and will be coed.  

Officials
· Larry was unable to attend most Provincial events this year, but Cameron was able to help out with the TOCing this year, which was a huge help.  All provincial events went very well, there were no huge issues.  La Ronge event went very well also, and it was one of the best run Aboriginals Larry has been at in a number of years.  At the Senior level we need to review Protest procedures and make sure all coaches, officials and delegates know how the procedures work.  This should be discussed at the officials meetings this fall.  
· There is a new course being introduced this fall by the CBF, it will be a mandatory course.  It will be 4 hours in class and 4 hours on ice. There will be a training program in MB for Larry or any other trainers.  There is concern this program could cost us some officials due to the length of the program.  

4.
Financial

· We needed to cut about $1700 in the budget to get a balanced budget for the profile.  The board discussed a couple options and decided that we’d cut in the promotion area and only give t-shirts to the Bantam age group. 

Motion: Ray Bender/Alyssa Nagy - To change the category promotional items from Bantam and Midget to only Bantam moving forward.   
Carried.
· Approval of the Sport Profile Application/Budget
Motion: Carla Buell/Rachelle Raymond - To accept the 2020-2021 Sport Profile Application / Budget.   
Carried.
5.
Proposed Bylaw Changes 

· Bylaws or Rules must be submitted to the office no later than August 12th, 2019.  
6.
CBF AGM Report 
· Sport Development/Technical meetings: 
At the CBF Sport Development meeting a number of items was discussed.  First were PD Points (Professional Development points).  All certified coaches must get 20 points a year to keep up their certification.  This is tracked through the locker for each coach and this will be province driven remind coaches.  
Canada Cup 2019 is in Arnprior, ON October 26-28, 2019.  Worlds 2020 are in Kingston, Ontario the first week of November. 
LTAD program Lace to the top, each province will contact all the schools that have taken part in their programs, and see if they are willing to share their equipment to another interested school.  See if schools want a BF2 course during their PD day.  Is this program worthwhile, are schools using it after that initial week of free equipment?  We need to for a list of Rec Directors so we have better access to the rural communities.  Stacey will look at getting into the SPEA conference; possibly tie this into coaches getting PD points for attending.
The new officials program is under review by all the provinces.  The provinces didn’t have enough time to approve it at the meetings, so a conference call will be set up for late May to finalize this.  The program will be mandatory.  
March 1st is the new out of province pick up deadline, which is the same deadline for National rosters.  

The new position title Director of Marketing/Promotion was discussed (previously VP of Admin).   Chad was nominated for this position and he has accepted it.  
Sask possibly hosting the 2020 Nationals it was mentioned that SK needs to look at who they’d like to induct into the CBF Hall of Fame.  
There is a new position with the CBF which is the Social Media & Communications Coordinator, must be able to speak French and English.  
Officials Jerseys will be a new type when purchased from the CBF.  They will be $120.  All officials who attend Nationals must have the new crest on their jersey.  The crests are $10.  

Facemasks were discussed, and Quebec has a law that they must have a full/half visor already.  It is on the table for all categories to wear ½ shield/visor and the Juveniles will continue to wear full.  ½ shield passed at the National level.  

It was brought to the board to change the icing during a game.  Icing will occur as soon as the ball crosses the goal line.  No line change shall be permitted by the offending team.  Each province is to try this in league play and see how this works.  

There was a request to change the Juvenile category from 19 and under to 18 and under.  It was not passed.
The age categories names have been changed due to the term “midget” being derogatory.  So the new names will be U20, U16, U14 and U12.  

7.
Juvenile and Senior National Reports – Chad & Curtis 
· At Jr Nationals, the games could have gone either way, it was very competitive.  It was the first time that mini games were used to break a 3 way tie.  There were 6 tie breakers.  The girls team beat the team who won Nationals, so it could have been the crusaders.  The boys were the same great games, and could have gone either way. There were a couple odd calls, which impacted things.  Dawson Bender and Maddison Meyers won all star awards for SK.
· At Senior Nationals the men’s team started off strong.  The ladies played their hearts out, they never scored a goal but were amazed at the team they ended up taking to Ontario.  Natasha Vetter was their goalie and she played amazing.  The ladies received the most sportsmanlike team.  

· Albert Wollbaum went to Senior Nationals and Morley Sowa went to Juvenile Nationals.  Morley received rave reviews and said they want him back at Nationals whenever he’s available.  

9.
Calendar of Events – Provincials 2020 
· Jr Nationals have been assigned to Cornwall, Ontario March 24-28, 2020

· Senior Provincials will be Feb 28-Mar 1, Mixed will be March 6-8, Aboriginal will be March 13-15.  May 1st will be the Board of Director meeting, the 2nd and 3rd will be the Summer Planning meeting for the Executive.

Motion: Carla Buell/Rachelle Raymond – To approve the provincials locations as chosen.  Bantam – Odessa, Midget – Big River, Juvenile – Debden, Senior – Odessa and Mixed – Bruno/Humboldt.
Carried.

10. 
New Business:
· BTC Clinic – Stacey will send out an email to all teams to see if there is any interest in setting a clinic up.  She has already received a call with 3 people interested and La Ronge said they may have a couple.  

· Sask Sport AGM – June 15th – Chad and Stacey will be attending for Broomball
· 2019 SBA Awards – Nominations  (Deadline was May 1st) 
· Goldbroom committee proposed that we hold the awards night in conjunction with the Gold Broom 50th anniversary and that the deadline for the awards be moved to the AGM.

· Deadline for awards will stay as May 1st, and won’t be moved as the committee requested.  
Motion: Carla Buell/Joey Burnett – The SBA Awards night will be moved for just this year to the Saturday February 1st, of the Goldbroom 50th Anniversary.  
Carried.
Award winners as voted by the Board of Directors:
· Female Athlete – Senior: Lauren Meyers (Big River), Juvenile: Josee Bussiere (Aberdeen) 
· Male Athlete – Senior: Cody Thiel (Bruno), Juvenile: Dawson Bender (Bruno)
· Team of the Year – La Ronge Snipers
· Hall of Fame – Don Heisler
· Volunteer of the Year – Audrey Bender (Bruno), Bryan Meyers (Big River) 
· Service Award – Cameron Weiman
· Community Award –  Big River
· Don Black Memorial – Chad Schneider 
· The board of directors discussed making the Senior Category and Mixed Category a combined meeting in January.
Motion: Alyssa Nagy/Roger Flahr – To add the Mixed category to the Senior meeting in January.  
Carried.

· Juvenile Category will continue having a conference call in November to discuss Nationals. It went really well this year, so we will continue it.  Discussion was to have the Senior and Mixed categories do the same thing.  

· CRC’s being sent in at the category deadline vs before Provincials worked really well, this will continue moving forward.

· Concussion protocol/Medical info – should teams be tracking things closer?  or is it just opening up all kinds of issues.

· RIC workshop will happen once the officials program is finalized.
· There will be a fee increase presented at the AGM which was discussed last year due to the official’s contract that was put in place.

· Senior Nationals 2020:

· Men – Bruno Axemen and Odessa Renegades – Host and SK 1 (Axemen choose), if a 3rd team asked it would be Balgonie Barons

· Women – Saskatoon Flyers – SK1, Bruno Bombshells – Host. If a 3rd team asked it would be Regina Ice Devils

· Mixed – O-town Beauts, Wolfpack, Saskatoon Kings or La Ronge Snipers

· Masters – we hope to get one team, will there be ladies as well?  

· CBF Hall of Fame Awards – discussed earlier, as the 2020 Host we are asked to hold a CBF Hall of Fame night, so we need to look into who we’d like to have inducted.  (Athlete, Coach, Official, Sport Builder, Team, and Award of Merit)
· BTE Coaches Course in Montreal in August – 3 coaches attending.  Following this there will be development camps for the minor categories.  

· Officials at tournaments – if we can’t keep recruiting officials and we lose officials, there might have to be less tournaments moving forward, or a rotation from year to year.  To be discussed moving forward.  

· Suspensions – is this something that should be held in the same category it was taken in?  This will need to be added to the rulebook.  

11. Site of AGM

· The AGM will be held in Saskatoon on September 28 at the Sask Sport Meeting Rooms. There won’t be an awards night that evening it will be February 1st in Saskatoon.  Location TBA.  
12.
Adjournment

Motion: Carla Buell/Roger Flahr – To adjourn the meeting. 


Carried.
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